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MEETINGS 

Regular monthly meeting: 
First Tuesday of the month 

7:30 PM—Jim Click Ford 

6244 E. 22d St. 

Tucson, AZ  85732 
 

Dues: 

$15/yr. family or $10/yr. Individu-
al 

 

Monthly Outing: 

Fourth Sunday of the month or  

As voted by the club membership 

 

Board of Directors Meetings: 

Monday after the outing 

Jim Click Ford 
 

2011 Officers 

 

President: 

Gary Roberts 

Glroberts_1@msn.com 
885-8627 

 

1st. Vice President: 

Leland Allison 

ltlnel@aol.com 
745-9890 

 

2nd Vice President: 

Rey Brown 

softtopcoupe@yahoo.com 
296-2079 

 

Treasurer: 

Rich Whalen 

rwhalen@u.arizona.edu 
203-1784 

 

Secretary: 

Linda Kent 

lkent2650@msn.com 
 

2011 Board of Directors: 

 

Past President, Nancy Frazer 

Ron Edwards 
Ray Feierstein 

Larry Morehead 
Chuck Thim 

Ernie Williams 



Progressive Dinner, April 17, 2011 

 

It was a nice spring day for the Progressive Dinner.  We had ap-

proximately 46 people attending the outing with 13 Model A’s and 
2 Model T’s. 

 
We started off at Ray and Sandy Feierstien’s house, in Oro Valley 

about 11:00 AM with the salad course.  We got to view their col-

lection of telephones from the past.  Ray was able to answer every 
question that was asked.  After about an hour and stuffing our-

selves with salad we all headed off to the East side of town where 
Joe and Kelley Findysz hosted the club to the main course of the 

outing.  We had chicken galore and all kinds of side dishes.  Joe 

has quite a collection of Model T’s and fire trucks.  We ate and vis-
ited and then we went back for seconds.  I don’t think we had any-

one go away hungry.  To round off the afternoon we headed back 
across town to Ken and Gelaine Petrick’s house for the dessert 

course.  Once again there was a variety of desserts, visitation and 

cars.  Ken has a variety of cars from Model T’s, Model A’s, 40 
Fords, Pierce Arrow, a Rambler, and a complete machine shop.  

The afternoon came to a close and everyone seemed to enjoy the 
opportunity to eat and socialize. 

 

I want to say thank you to our hosts, the Feierstien’s, Findysz’s and 
Petrick’s for opening up their homes and garages to our club mem-

bers so we could get together and have a fun day. 
 

     Shorty Allison 
     Outing Chairman 



Progressive Dinner Pictures 







Laughlin, April, 2011 
 

 

 

Larry Morehead and Carolyn Grey were our sole repre-

sentatives at the Laughlin, Nevada meet this year.  Fol-

lowing are pictures of Larry’s car, including his partici-

pation in the gynkama. 
 

 

 

 

 

 



May Outing 

Sunday, May 22, 2011 

Breakfast in the Park 

Where :  Morris Udall Park, Ramada #3 

                7290 E. Tanque Verde Road 
 

When:     Volunteers will gather at 6:00 AM 
         Food service will be at 8:00 AM 

 
Details:    The gentlemen of the club will prepare a 

sumptuous breakfast in honor of Mother’s Day.  They 
will serve donuts, bacon, sausage, scrambled eggs, 

pancakes, fruit, coffee and OJ.  Ladies, you get to sit 
back and enjoy! 

 
What to Bring:  a healthy appetite and a chair (there 

are picnic tables, but not always enough) 
 

Contact:  Bruce Edwards, 975-1609 
 



Map for Breakfast in the Park 

May 22, 2011 

Ramada #3 



The meeting was called to order at 7:32 by President Gary Roberts.  We have 
Frank Kilpatrick visiting with us this evening.  He recently retired, bought and is 
restoring a 1928 Roadster Pickup.  Welcome. 
Our thanks go to Si and Millie Burgheimer, and Sam Logan and Linda Wilmore 
for our refreshments. 
Name-badge fines were collected and will be given as a door prize at the Janu-
ary 2012 general meeting. 
The Treasurer’s report was given and approved as read. 
Correspondence:  The Phoenix Model A Clubs’ newsletters, Food Bank, Model 
A Museum, Cancer Society, and several business solicitations  
The door prize, a “Family” Picture frame, was won by Lynn Thim.  Thanks to 
the Roberts for the donation.  We need members to contribute door prizes for 
this year if we want to continue the drawings.   
 
Old Business: 
 
April Outing:  Progressive Dinner:  Ray and Sandy Feierstein hosted the appe-
tizers/salads (46 attendees), Joe and Kelly Findysz hosted the main course, 
and the Petrick’s hosted the desserts. There were 13 Model As and 2 Model 
Ts.  The food was good, fellowship even better, and a good time was had by 
all. 
Car Shows: 

Pima County Fair.  April 23 – 17 Model As + 2 other cars were taken for 
the show.   

Future Car Shows:   

 Emeritus of Tucson:  Need 5 cars (like to have 7+) June 19 (Father’s Day) 
from 9 - 12.  2650 W. Ina Rd (Near Meredith)   

 Cascades:  October 22, from 10 – 2.  We’ll need 10 cars and they’ll pro-

vide lunch.   

 Jim Click in October.  More information to follow. 
The Hill Climb was discussion continued from March.  We learned that if we 
provide food for the event, we have to be licensed and meet inspection stand-
ards.  Also we could be considered a “livery” for providing rides from the park-
ing area to the race area, even though no money is exchanged.  Jim Click pro-
vided sponsorship money for the event to the Model A Club and our only finan-
cial involvement was passing on the check to Fred Secker, the head of the Hill 
Climb event.  The board recommended that the club continue to promote the 
Hill Climb with announcements and in our newsletter but not be a formal spon-
sor, provide financial support, food service, or shuttle service. Individual mem-
bers can still participate as interested.  There was a tabled motion from March 
to continue support as we had always done.  The motion was not passed with 
one person voting for the motion and the remainder against.  Another motion 
was made and seconded to withdraw formal club support of the Hill Climb, food 
and shuttle service.  The motion carried with one vote against. 
 
Cars older than 1974 no longer need to be emission tested. 
 
The 2011 rosters are available at the meeting tonight.   

Minutes 

Tucson Model A Club General Meeting—May 3 2011  



 
New Business:   
 
May outing:  Breakfast in the Park – May 22 - Bruce Edwards is the chairper-
son but he needs some help with the set-up and cooking.  It will be at Udall 
Park.  Set-up will start at 6:00 a.m. and serving will start about 8:00 a.m..  The 
guys will cook for the ladies!     
July Outing:  Gaslight Theater on July 24.  The show is Gnatman Returns.  
Regular group cost is $14.65 and $8.67 per child.  Doors open at 6:15 and the 
show starts at 7:00.  A motion was made, seconded, and passed to make the 
cost $5 for each member, member’s child, or member’s grandchildren.  The 
club will pick up the remaining cost.  Gary has 70 seats reserved. More infor-
mation and sign-up at the June General Meeting. 
 
A motion was made, seconded, and passed to give both pictures purchased 
from Betty Trimble as door prizes at the Holiday banquet. 
 
Other: 

 MAFCA Judging Standard Revision:  MAFCA is offering free shipping for 
new update to the Judging Standards.  They are $13.50 per copy for the 
revision.  If ordered together, the shipping is free.  Contact Rich Whalen if 
interested.   He will turn in the order tomorrow, May 4.   

 Gary Roberts, Scott Parsons, and Larry Morehead showed their Model As 
at Elvira Elementary School.  It was a wonderful opportunity to teach the 
kids about cars and also about some life lessons.   

 Scott Parsons thanked the members who helped with a charity event that 
his wife sponsors. 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:17 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 

Linda Kent 



 Sunday, May22:  Breakfast in the Park  

Outing 

 

Monday, May 30:       Memorial Day   

Parade, Tucson Estates.  Meet at McDon-

alds at Ajo Way and Kinney Road at 06:30 

for breakfast (optional) leave for Parade at 

07:10.  Contact:  Larry Morehead 

Saturday, June 18:  Emeritus Car show 

Sunday, June 19:  Villa Hermosa car show 

Sunday, June 26:  Ice Cream Social 

 

Saturday, Oct. 1:  Car show at The Forum 

 





FRITZ ENTERPRISE 

 

Water Softners • R/Os 

Filters • Sales •  Service 

 

Fritz Mietzner    3421 W. Peterson Pl. 

744-7584            Tucson, AZ  85741 

 

Complimentary Ads: 

 

Larry Smith 

 

Si and Millie Burgheimer 

 

Delena Conn and Corky 

Rose 

 

Margaret Horton 

 

Virginia Doty 

 

Bill and Liz McCoy 

 

 

Thank you for your sup-

port! 

Please note complimentary ads are contributions to  

the club:  cost $10 annually 

 



Michael Smith 

Cell:  370-5234 
2660 E. 10th St. 
Tucson, AZ  85716 










